

Culcheth Primary School

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

13th March 2020



Coronavirus

School does not plan to close until the Government announces that all schools will close.

We are making plans about how we will be able to set work for pupils and are preparing packs of work to send home if we are told that we have to close. We are only doing this so that we are well prepared and can try to minimise any disruption to your child's education.

Please keep any children with temperatures, dry coughs, fever or chest infections off school until they are free of these symptoms.

Science Week

We have enjoyed focusing on Science this week. The week started with a special delivery of eggs in Reception – and the arrival of 6 baby chicks.

On Tuesday, we had a very special visit from T Rex and his baby brother. Our favourite part of the day was Mr Chesworth being eaten, closely followed by amazing green screen work with a focus on developing English skills.

On Thursday Y4,5 and 6 had some special visitors who worked in the world of science who came in for a special assembly and then talked about their own careers.

Friday rounded off our special week with a spacedome visit. All classes visited the dome and learned about the solar system and space flight.

We hope that we have inspired some scientists of the future with our special visitors.

Parents Evening – 17th March

Parents Evening will take place next Tuesday 17th March from 3.20pm. If you haven't yet booked your place, please do it on ParentPay.

Odd Socks & Gingerbread Biscuits!

We are supporting World Down's Syndrome Day on 20th March and we are having an 'odd sock' theme. We are also selling Gingerbread Sock biscuits to raise money for this charity.

The biscuits are now for sale in the office or you can send your money in with your child on the day. We are asking for a minimum donation of 50p each. Thank you

Musical Theatre Showcase

Parents welcome on 2nd April at 4pm to the Musical Theatre showcase and watch their children perform.



Mothers Day Assembly & Lunch

Reception class are holding a special 'Mother's Day Assembly' on Friday 20th March at 9.10am – Families of Reception class children are very welcome to attend.

We are also having a special Mother's Day lunch on Friday 20th March for Mums / Nanas and/or Aunties! Please book on ParentPay...

Rec / Year 1 / Year 2 at 12pm Year 3 / Year 4 / Year 5 / Year 6 at 12.45pm



Week ending: 13th March 2020

Reception	96.3%
Year 1	98.6%
Year 2	96.7%
Year 3	97.1%
Year 4	93.9%
Year 5	98.8%
Year 6	93.8%
Average	96.5%

Upcoming diary dates

17/3	Parents Evening
17/3	Basketball taster day in school
18/3	Netball friendly v St Lewis'
19/3	Yr 5/6 Gymnastics competition
19/3	Yr 5 to Safety Central
20/3	Mother's Day Lunch – Mums &
	Nanas welcome
20/3	Odd sock day / Gingerbread sale
20/3	Reception Mother's Day Assembly
23/3	Rec trip to Smithills Open Farm
23/3	Yr 5/6 football tournament CHS
24/3	Yr 5 trip to World Museum
25/3	KS1 Gymnastics competition
26/3	Yr 3/4 Basketball at Boteler
27/3	Rugby festival
31/3	Yr 3/4/5 trip to Warrington Museum
31/3	Yr 3/4 Gymnastics competition
1/4	Yr 1/2 trip to Warrington Museum
2/4	PTA Bingo
2/4	Musical Theatre 4pm show
3/4	Decorate an Egg Competition

Events this week

- Monday the chicks arrived in Reception and so far 6 have hatched!!
- Monday Yr 3/4 took part in a Football Tournament, we came 3rd in our group
- Wed Hockey finals
- Wed Rec/1/2 visited Risley Moss
- Fri County Netball finals
- Fri Interactive Space Dome in school

Events next week.....

- Mon Yr 1/2 football tournament at CHS
- Tue Basketball taster in school
- Wed Netball friendly v St Lewis
- Wed Yr 2 Victorian Day in school
- Thur –Yr 5/6 Gymnastics competition
- Thur Yr 5 to Safety Central

Sports news

On Mon Yr 3/4 played in the football tournament. Despite the horrendous weather, we did so well with some amazing goals. Thomas scored a fab goal from near the halfway line and Oliver S scored an awesome free kick!! Well done to all!

On Wed we played in the Hockey Cheshire Finals. The children were amazing, we won 2 of the games and Culcheth came the top school out of all the Warrington schools. We are extremely proud!!



Easter Egg Competition

We are having our annual 'decorate an egg' competition. Please bring your completed eggs in by Friday 3rd April. The winners will receive an Easter Egg!!



On 2nd April the PTA have organised Bingo from 3.15pm in the school hall – all parents and children are welcome. Further information to follow. Donations of Easter eggs would be appreciated. Thank you



The following children have been commended – well done!

Rec	The whole class
Yr1	Amber-Lily, Ruby, Kian
Yr 2	Lewis, Connie, Savanna
Yr 3	Georgina, Harry P, Finley, Rory
Yr 4	Jack, Charlie M
Yr 5	Scarlett, Laura, Joshua, Nora, Juliet
Yr 6	Emily S, Mayciera, Maddison

Mathswhizz Winners

1st: Nora, Year 5 2nd: Harry E, Year 3 3rd: Rory J, Year 3



Year 5 Cake Sale

A huge well done to Year 5 who have raised over £250 from their cake sales this week. All of the money raised will go directly to the charity of the children's choice.